Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Minutes

April 12, 2010

President Richard Byrnes opened the April 12, 2010 meeting at 3 pm. After leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance, he introduced five new members. They are: Daniel Bendel, Ronald McEvoy, James Reese, Anthony Viggiano, and Dudley Ward. Forty-four members were present. Deputy Cox, Sgt. Evan, and Sheriff Dawsy were also at the meeting.

Sheriff Dawsy, a very busy man, addressed the group first. He swore in the new officers of Sugarmill  Woods Crime Watch. They are Richard Byrnes, President and Captain, Len Chesterfield, Vice President, Roger Kessinger, Treasurer, Michele Eisner, Secretary, George Brand, Monday Lieutenant, Michael Cerny, Tuesday Lieutenant, Neil Kline, Wednesday Lieutenant, Elvin Miller, Thursday Lieutenant, and Robert Tribbey, Saturday Lieutenant. He will be the guest speaker at the Sugarmill Woods Civic Association Community Outreach Program on Tuesday, April 20, 2010.  He also swore in the new Public Service Officers today (April 12, 2010). Dawsy noted that his office is facing an approximate $1,000,000 budget cut. He has plans to address the loss of funds. He wants to talk to the Citrus County Board of Commissioners about the possible implementation of an MSBU/MSTU to raise funds for emergency services.
Deputy Cox announced that he and his partner were busy breaking up a methamphetamine lab for the past month. The DEA was involved and they caught three career criminals. He announced that crime in SMW was low during the past month. Five incidents took place: two petty thefts, one robbery, one vehicle burglary and one residence burglary.
 Sgt. Evan announced that the Inverness Op Center collects old prescription drugs on the first Friday of each month.

President Byrnes announced that the minutes of the March meeting are posted on the web site. Bob Tribbey moved that we dispense with the reading of the minutes. Mike Cerny seconded the motion that passed unanimously.

Byrnes announced that the Friends of Citrus River Alliance would hold a day of Activity at the Crystal River Preserve State Park on April 18, 2010.

Roger Kessinger presented the Treasurer’s Report:


The opening balance was $2706.64.Dispursements amounted to 
$18.32. The closing balance was $2,688.32.

Mike Cerny made a motion to accept the report. Bob Tribbey seconded it. The motion was unanimously approved.
The car was serviced on April 9, 2010. The air-conditioning is blowing through the defroster, two tires were replaced and the oil was changed.

Maintenance will take place every six weeks as the car is beginning to use a lot of oil. The first driver of the day needs to check the oil level. There is a can of oil in the trunk if the Saturday driver notices that the oil level is down. On any other day, the car can be taken to the maintenance garage.

The By-Laws Committee, headed by George Brand, has come up with some changes. President Byrnes read the proposed changes and in accordance with our current by-laws, we will vote on the changes at the May meeting. The new document is posted on our web site (SWMCrime Watch)

Elvin Miller is the new Thursday Lieutenant, replacing Russ St Jean.
Sheriff Dawsy will speak at the SMW COP program on April 20, 2010.

The March statistics are as follows:

Man Hours:

306

Miles:


4349

Fuel Gallons:
251.294

Fuel Cost:

$723.00

Security Checks:
56

Construction Sites:
85

Utilities:

788

The President of the Friends of the library, Sherrie Byrnes, spoke about her organization. If anyone is interested in more information, call her.

Our next meeting is on May 10, 2010. It will be the last one until September. A representative of the Florida Sheriff’s Youth Ranch will be our guest speaker. At the conclusion of the meeting, President Byrnes will go over first driver procedures for everyone’s benefit.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary
